MINUTES

District Board of Trustees – President Evaluation Committee Tallahassee Community College 444 Appleyard Drive Tallahassee, FL 32304 January 18, 2011

The meeting was called to order at 1:55 PM.

Members Present: Trustees Callen and DeFoor

Others Present: Former President Barbara Sloan, Bill Mabile and Lenda Kling

Attorney Bill Mabile indicated he had received evaluations of the President from the Board Members with the overall results overwhelmingly positive. The majority of the categories were rated at the highest level allowed under the rating criteria, with additional comments provided indicating her success at fiscal planning and coordination of the presidential search process.

Trustee Callen commented that Dr. Sloan was a real presence during the presidential search, indicating that Dr. Sloan's work ethic was phenomenal. She felt Dr. Sloan was fair, human, strong, could be counted on to complete the role she had accepted and was very knowledgeable about the college.

Trustee DeFoor shared that the time during which Dr. Sloan served as President was a time of extreme danger between kings when anything can go awry and individual agendas can surface. He indicated she had great grace and was much better for the role she had taken. He shared the grades from all the Trustees was great and she could handle any presidency.

Dr. Sloan stated the Board was supportive and she had enjoyed working for them.

Bill Mabile indicated the college had a very seamless transition, stating that although new issues arose during Dr. Sloan's presidency – the ship stayed afloat.

The committee unanimously accepted and adopted the performance review as presented.

The meeting was adjourned at 2:10 pm.